MINUTES OF THE BMBS MEETING HELD ON 4th JULY 2012

APOLOGIES

Tony Friston, Denise and Mike Sheard, Brian Bennett and Steve Preston.

MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the June 2012 meeting were read and agreed as a true record of proceedings.

MATTERS ARISING

The new 2.4GHZ pegboard had now been erected thanks to Dave Markham and is in use. The Chairman thanked Geoff Figgett for making the flower boxes for the perimeter fence. These were now in place and most were filled with flowers however, if anyone has any spare bedding plants we could do with a few more to fill the gaps.

TREASURER’S REPORT

Ian gave a full report of finances for the month with income from memberships, wayleave payments, catering, sale of a boat and NADS entries amounting to £414. Expenses for EON, stationery, catering, Bob Underwood Shield and general site maintenance had been £496. The club’s financial state was still healthy.

EVENTS

The recent Club Sunday on10th June was well attended and enjoyable plus the MYA event had 16 skippers and that too was an excellent day.

This month on20/21/22nd there will be the MOPBA Fast Electric Nationals and the lake will be used from midday on Friday 20th until approximately 4pm on Sunday 22nd.  There is a further Club Sunday on 5th August featuring Scale Steering and Club 500’s.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

The Chairman thanked Dave Markham for buying and fitting a new time clock for the water supply in the pump house and also for generally looking after the supply. He also thanked Geoff Figgett for making the flower boxes for the safety fence, these were almost full of plants and just required a few more donations.

Dave Markham asked if the rumours were true that more trees were going to be cut down but the Chairman said he had received no such request as yet.

John Foster said that Pat Robinson had a flat pack wardrobe approximately 6’ wide x 7’tall and this was free to any club member to collect but that member should make a small donation to club funds.

Rob Honey asked if there was anywhere to safely store a boat between his visits to Carnaby but the Chairman said that there wasn’t this facility on site, only the wooden shed and as every one had access to that he felt it wasn’t 100% safe.

The Chairman said that there were still unnamed pegs being used by members. All wrongly annotated pegs had been moved to a top row and would anyone finding their peg there please replace it with a correctly named one. A suggestion from the floor was that any wrongly marked peg should be removed altogether but this may cause more problems with someone assuming another’s identity because their peg had been removed. A further suggestion to put up a sign asking people to use correctly annotated pegs would be a useful idea.

There had been some problems with accessing the ‘For Sale’ page from a seller but after investigation by a computer technician the problem was found to a virus on the seller’s computer. If you have problems then you may have the same virus.

On the same subject a seller had suggested that there should be a charge of some sort for each successful sale via the club’s website and a suggestion of 10% of the selling price for all items under £50 plus a discretionary payment for all items £50 and above. Paddy Ramsey proposed this seconded by Paul Cropp and past with one abstention. 

 Alf Lee                                                                             Ian Phillips

(Chairman)                                                                       (Secretary)

The Chairman closed the meeting and there was a short 3-part quiz organised by Geoff Figgett and won by the Phillips/Markham team.

